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AGENDA OF MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL 
2 2 CITY OF NEW CARROLLTON 

3"° APRIL 7, 1999 

4RRO 

1. Pledge of Allegiance 

2. Report of the Mayor 

3. Report of the Treasurer 

Approval of Bills Approved ($47114.77) 

4. Consideration of Minutes of the March 15, 1999, Council Workshop Meeting 

Approval of Minutes Approved 

Consideration of Minutes of the March 17, 1999, Council Meeting 

Approval of Minutes Approved 

Consideration of Minutes of the March 22, 1999, Special Council Workshop 
Meeting 

Approval of Minutes Approved 

5. Public Hearing - On Proposed Ordinance No. 99-04 To Enact A New Section 110-75,

Schedule XXVII, Entitled "Restricted Weekend Parking," Of Chapter 110 Of 
The Code of Ordinances of the City of New Carrollton, Maryland, 1997 
Edition, Entitled "Vehicles and Traffic" For The Purpose Of Restricting 
Weekend Parking On Certain Streets Except By Permit Parking For Residents 
As Provided For In Resolution 98-01 Of The City Council Of The City of 
New Carrollton, Maryland. 

6. Reports of the Council 

7. Additions to the Agenda by the Council* - Please see bot tom of Pg. 3 

8. Suspension of the rules in order to hear from citizens - 10 minute limit 

A. Audience Participation 

B. Telephone Participation 

9. UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

Item No. Council Action 

0399-01 Proposed Budget Amendment -- Chapter CE-99 (Current 
Expense Budget for F.Y. 1999) Amendment No. 10 Remain Tabled
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UNFINISHED BUSINESS (CONTINUED) 
Item No. Council Action 

0399-02 Proposed Budget Amendment - Chapter CE-99 (Current 
Expense Budget for F.Y. 1999) Amendment No. 11 Remain Tabled 

0399-10 Proposed Budget Amendment - Chapter CE-99 (Current 
Expense Budget for F.Y. 1999) Amendment No. 13 

Second Reading & Adoption Approved 

0399-12 Proposed Ordinance No. 99-04 -- To Enact A New Section 
110-75, Schedule XXVII, Entitled "Restricted Weekend 
Parking," Of Chapter 110 of the Code of Ordinances of the 
City of New Carrollton, Maryland, 1997 Edition, Entitled 
"Vehicles and Traffic" for the Purpose of Restricting Weekend 
Parking on Certain Streets Except by Permit Parking for 
Residents as Provided for in Resolution 98-01 of the City 
Council of the City of New Carrollton, Maryland Approved 

•
10. NEWBUSINESS 

Item No. Council Action 

0499-01 Proposed Budget Amendment - Chapter CE-99 (Current 
Expense Budget for F.Y. 1999) Amendment No. 14 Tabled 

0499-02 Proposed Ordinance No. 99-03 To Enact A New Chapter 10 
Of The Code Of Ordinances Of The City of New Carrollton,

Maryland, 1997 Edition, Entitled "Emergency Preparedness 

Plan" For The Purpose Of Laying The Groundwork For A 
Coordinated Response To A Wide Range Of Situations Which 

Represent Significant Risk To Property, Severe Impacts To 

The Environment, and Most Importantly, Hazards To Human 

Health Or Life. Tabled 

0499-03 Ballot Questions For The May 3, 1999, Election Approved 

0499-04 Request for Extension of Time Before Towing Vehicle 
From Ossie Adams, 6403 Jodie Street Approved 

0499-05 Request for Extension of Time Before Towing Vehicle 

From Matiar Rahman, 6516 Jodie Street Approved
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NEW BUSINESS (CONTINUED) 

Item No. Council Action 

0499-06 Request for Extension of Time Before Towing Vehicle 
From Samuel Clover, Jr., 8121 Powhatan Street Approved 

11. Suspension of the rules in order to hear from Citizens - 10 minute limit. 

A. Audience Participation 

B. Telephone Participation 

12. Adjournment 

MLL:ec 

Additions to the Agenda 

Item No. Council Action 

0499-07 Letter to Commend Principal Rise Gaines of 
Carrollton Elementaty School Approved 

0499-08 Substance Abuse Prevention Program Grant 
Application Approved
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MINTES OF CITY COUNCIL MEETING 
CITY OF NEW CARROLTON 

APRIL 7, 1999 

The regularly scheduled meeting of the City Council of the City of New Carrollton was 
held in the New Carrollton Municipal Center on Wednesday, April 7, 1999. 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Raymond J. Garvey. Present were Council 
Members James H. Fippin, Rose M. Hurdle, Sarah C. Potter, and John A. Schaffer;
Mayor Andrew C. Hanko, Administrative Officer Mark L Latour, Public Works Director 
Richard L. Robbins, and Treasurer Duane Rosenberg. 

1. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE. 

Chairman Garvey asked Council Member Fippin to lead the Pledge of Allegiance tonight. 

2. REPORT OF THE MAYOR. 

Mayor Hanko reported that he submitted the proposed budget for F.Y. 2000 to the City 
Council on April 1, and he then read the letter attached to the budget. The Council would 

•
begin reviewing the budget at the next Council workshop on April 19, and there would be 
public hearings in May. It is possible that the budget might be adopted the first week of 

June, and copies are available at the New Carrollton Library and at City Hall. 

The Mayor reported that the City would host a business meeting tomorrow moming at 
8: 30 a.m. at the Municipal Center. All business owners in the City are invited to attend. 

Mayor Hanko reported that individuals and groups of teenagers are congregating on 

residents' property and in some locations of the City, sometimes causing an 
inconvenience to residents and vehicle traffic. The Mayor recommended to residents that 
they may call City Hall about this problem, and a City Contract Officer would be 
dispatched. If there is an emergency, Mayor Hanko urged residents to please call 911. 

City Contract Officers have been made aware of some of the problem areas, and they will 
monitor those locations on a daily basis. 

Mayor Hanko explained about the "Watch Your Car" program, and he stated that he had 
been authorized to install two decals, which he proudly displayed, on the vehicles of 
residents who come to City Hall to fill out the forms to participate in the program. The 

Mayor reviewed some of the information required on the forms, and he explained that the
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forms must be filled out in his presence. The Mayor would install the decals at City Hall,

and no decals would be issued to residents. For additional information about when the 
Mayor would be in the office, please call City Hall at (301) 459-6100. 

Mayor Hanko reported that there would be a special meeting of the Men's Club at City 
Hall on Friday, April 9*

, at 8: 00 p.m. Both male and female residents of New Carrollton,

21 years old and older, are invited to attend and, hopefully, join the newly organized 
club. 

The Brotherly Love organization located at Carrollton Mall would hold a special open 
house and ceremony from 12:30 to 3:30 p.m., this Saturday. This organization is 
dedicated to helping school age children, and Mayor Hanko stated that all residents are 
invited to attend. 

Mayor Hanko reported that the New Carrollton Garden Club would celebrate their 40*

anniversary on Saturday, April 17, at 9: 00 a.m. The event would begin with a lecture on 
floral arrangements, and all residents are invited and encouraged to attend. 

Mayor Hanko reminded the residents that the annual spaghetti dinner hosted by the Vera 
Cope Weinbach Scholarship Committee would be held at City Hall on Saturday, April 

24, from 4:30 to 8:00 p.m. Proceeds go to scholarships for deserving young residents,

and the Mayor urged everyone to attend. For additional information about tickets, please 
call (301) 577-3197. There would also be an open house at City Hall the same day; and 

at this time, residents would have the opportunity to tour the City offices and Council 
chamber. 

Council Member Schaffer asked about the dates for Municipal Govemment Week, and 
Mayor Hanko responded that packets have already been sent to local schools. The event 
would begin the week of April 17, and the Mayor is waiting to hear from the schools. 

Council Member Fippin referred to the Mayor's announcement regarding the Vera Cope 
Weinbach Scholarship Committee's annual spaghetti dinner, and he commended their 
chairman, Mr. Bob Kraft, for the fine job he is doing. 

Mr. Fippin commented that the City election would be held on Monday, May 3; and since 

this is the regular date for the Council workshop, Mayor Hanko explained that the 
workshop would be held on Tuesday, May 4. 

At this time, Mayor Hanko took the opportunity to congratulate the incumbents who were 

running for the City Council.
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Council Member Hurdle asked about the date for the Brotherly Love event, and the 
Mayor responded that it would be held this Saturday at 12: 30 p.m. 

Mrs. Hurdle thanked Public Works Director Robbins for the assistance he provided two 
City residents last week. 

Mrs. Hurdle reported that she has received reports about speeding in the City, cars 

passing on the right, and not stopping at stop signs. This activity has occurred in the area 
of Verona Drive, and Mrs. Hurdle is concerned about the little children playing on the 
sidewalks now that the weather is nice. Mayor Hanko asked Mrs. Hudle to get the tag 

numbers of the vehicles the next time this happens, because this might help the police to 
make a positive identification. 

Chairman Garvey took this opportunity to thank Mr. Robbins and the Public Works 
employees for the excellent job done in cleaning up in the area around Inlet Street. 

Mr. Garvey commented on Mrs. Hurdle's statement about the speeding in the City, and 
he explained that he had observed police cruisers in the area of Westbrook Drive setting 
up for radar detection. 

3. REPORT OF THE TREASURER. 

Treasurer Rosenberg reported that the City had 79 checks, and they totaled $47,111.77. 

Mr. Rosenberg had reviewed the invoices, and he recommended that they be approved 

for payment. Council Member Potter, based on the recommendation of the Treasurer,

moved that the bills be paid; and a copy be attached to the minutes of tonight's meeting. 

Council Member Fippin seconded the motion, and it was unanimously (5-0) approved. 

4. CONSIDERATION OF MINUTES OF THE MARCH 15, 1999, COUNCIL 
WORKSHOP MEETING. 

Council Member Hurdle moved that the minutes be approved as presented. Council 
Member Schatfer seconded the motion, and it was unanimously (5-0) approved. 

CONSIDERATION OF MINUTES OF THE MARCH 17, 1999, COUNCIL 
METING. 

Council Member Potter moved that the minutes be approved as presented. Council 

Member Hurdle seconded the motion, and it was unanimously (5-0) approved.
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CONSIDERATION OF MINUTES OF THE MARCH 22, 1999, SPECIAL 
COUNCIL WORKSHOP MEETING. 

Council Member Hurdle moved that the minutes be approved as presented. Council 
Member Potter seconded the motion. Mrs. Potter stated that it should be noted that the 
purpose of the special workshop was strictly to work on the ballot question for the May 
3 election, regarding the police. Chairman Garvey then called for the vote, and the 
motion was unanimously (5-0) approved. 

5. PUBLIC HEARING-ON PROPOSED ORDINANCE NO. 99-04 TO ENACT 
A NEW SECTION 110-75, SCHEDULE XXVII, ENTITLED 

"RESTRICTED WEEKEND PARKING," OF CHAPTER 110 OF THE 

CODE OF ORDINANCES OF THE CITY OF NEW CARROLLTON,
MARYLAND, 1997 EDITION, ENTITLED "VEHICLES AND TRAFFIC" 
FOR THE PURPOSE OF RESTRICTING WEEKEND PARKING ON 
CERTAIN STREETS EXCEPT BY PERMIT PARKING FOR RESIDENTS 
AS PROVIDED FOR IN RESOLUTION 98-01 OF THE CITY COUNCIL 
OF THE CITY OF NEW CARROLLTON, MARYLAND. 

Chairman Garvey explained that no telephone calls could be received, and all testimony 
tonight must be in person. Mr. Latour stated that the City had received no written 

• testimony, and there was no testimony from the audience. Therefore, the Chairman 
declared the public hearing held. 

6. REPORTS OF THE COUNCIL. 

Council Member Potter commented on the town meeting held last week, and she stated 

that she felt it was very informative. Mrs. Potter commended the Mayor for having the 
meeting, and she felt that the police officers in attendance were taking notes so that they 
could get back to the citizens with responses to their concems. Mrs. Potter felt that there 
was a good turnout, and there was a good representation of the Prince George's County 
Police. 

Mrs. Potter commented on the Easter egg hunt at the Vera Cope Weinbach Park; and she 
commended the workers who worked on this event, that was sponsored by the Men's 
Club. There was a good turnout, and the Easter bunny made an appearance. 

Council Member Schaffer commented on his report at the last Council meeting, when he 
stated that Spring is coming. Now Spring is here, and the Bradford pear trees are 
beautiful. Mr. Schaffer commended Mr. Robbins and the employees at Public Works for 

the work that they do to keep the City looking its best.
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Council Member Schaffer explained that this has been a very busy time for the City 
Council, and he commented on the World War II Veterans' luncheon. Mr. Schaffer also 
commented on the town meeting reported on earlier by Mrs. Potter, and he agreed with 
Mrs. Potter that it was a very good meeting. The residents expressed their concerns about 
issues, and there was a case brought up at that meeting concerning a youth walking down 
Vicar Street carrying a handgun. Several cruisers were dispatched to the area, including 
the three City Contract Police Officers; and arrests were made and the gun, which tumed 
out to be a pellet gun, was confiscated. Mr. Schaffer commended the neighbor who was 
thoughtful enough to call the police, and he stated that this is an example of how 
Neighborhood Watch works. 

Mr. Schaffer reported that he had the opportunity to have breakfast with and hear a 
presentation by County Council Member Audrey Scott. Ms. Scott spoke about the 
budget, which ended up with a twelve-million-dollar surplus this year. Ms. Scott made a 
motion that that money be paid back to the citizens and the taxpayers, but she was unable 
to get a second. The other Council Members were not interested. 

Back in 1995 the County Council had voted to lower the piggy-back tax from 60% down 
to 50 % over a five-year period; however, when the Council found that they were faced 
with a huge deficit, they put that aside. Seventeen percent of what the County gets back 
goes to the municipalities, and there is a line item in the City's budget that shows income 

• tax. The State reduced their taxes this year by 2.5 percent; however, they held the 
counties to be harmless. There is a formula in Prince George's County that determines 
that the tax is actually between 63% and 70% ,

depending upon the wages. Ms. Scott 

claimed that the lower wage earner would more likely be paying an extra 70% as opposed 
to the 63% . 

Mr. Schaffer stated that he learned that the libraries would be getting the two million 
dollars that the State allocated in the last four years. There are plans to renovate the 
libraries, and the Bowie library has already been done. The next library on the 
renovation list is the New Carrollton Library, and Schaffer spoke with Mrs. Thrasher this 
morning about this. The New Carrollton Library is not getting any more money in the 
budget than they had; however, they are expecting to get new carpeting, furniture, and 
lighting. 

The police department is being well-funded this time, and the County has 1,400 police 
officers. There is a formula that shows how many police officers there should be for a 
given population. The population in Prince George's County is about 750,000, and 1,400 

police officers is the optimum number necessary for that population. Crime is down in 

all categories this year, except homicides. According to Ms. Scott, all of those homicides 
were drug related.
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The fire department for the last four years has been understaffed; and this is because four 
years ago there were seven firemen that filed a reverse discrimination suit. This action 
locked up the fire department so that they could not hire for four years. The federal court 
is now in charge of hiring, and the plan must be submitted to the federal court. Now that 
this situation is alleviated, by next year the fire department would be brought up to speed. 

In regard to the schools, Mr. Schaffer learned that over the next ten years there would be 
over 26 schools built in the County. During the past administration many temporary 
buildings were erected; and once the busing is finally ended and children could attend 
their neighborhood schools, then the school system could get rid of those temporary 
buildings. 

Council Member Schaffer reported that he would be on the agenda Thursday evening at 
the School Board meeting to tell the Board about the fine job that Principal Rise Gaines is 
doing at Carrollton Elementary School. The teachers have a lot of respect for her, and 
they demonstrate this with their support. Mr. Schaffer summarized his report by stating 
that Principal Gaines is a real educator in Prince George's County; and if there were any 
awards available, she certainly deserves one. 

Chairman Garvey mentioned that Mr. Schaffer could have put this item on the agenda at 

• the Monday night workshop; and he suggested that Council Member Schaffer add this 
item to the agenda tonight. Mr. Schaffer responded that he would do so. 

Chairman Garvey stated that the School Board meetings mentioned by Mr. Schaffer are 
televised on cable television channel B-12, and he asked Mr. Schaffer if the meetings are 
recorded live. Mr. Schaffer responded that the meetings are live, and Chairman Garvey 

stated that Channel B-15 is the cable television channel used to broadcast the County 
Council meetings. 

Council Member Fippin reported that the Council had just completed the very strenuous 

exercise to provide a question for the election on May 3d on the police issue, and he 
thanked residents like Mr. Dave Anderson who attended the workshop. This testimony 

helps the Council, and it is necessary for additional residents to present their views in a 
Christian atmosphere. These views should be presented to determine if they bear merit,

and Mr. Fippin stated that he was happy to be a part of this worthwhile project. 

Council Member Hurdle reported about an incident that happened in the City on Madison 
Street. A large Rottweiler dog running lose attacked a small boarder collie dog on a leash 
held by its owner. The owner of the larger dog eventually confined the animal, but the 
smaller dog was injured and treated. There was much confusion about the incident,
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and when the resident called the police, the dispatch person mistakenly reported that there 
was a dog chasing a car. This is a low-priority incident, and there was no response. 
Eventually the County beat officers showed up and took reports. Fortunately, the larger 
dog had been vaccinated, and the owners informed the owner of the smaller dog that they 
would pay for its medical bills. 

Mrs. Hurdle explained that she is concerned about this situation, because many children 
are playing on the streets. Mrs. Hurdle contacted the Animal Control people and County 
Council Member Tom Hendershot's office about this. Mrs. Hurdle mentioned that there 
was some legislation three or four years ago regarding pit-bull dogs; and for some reason,

Rottweiler dogs were not included in the bill. 

Mrs. Hurdle reported that this item would be discussed at a future City Council 
workshop, and she mentioned that she was sent information from the Animal 
Management Division. Only human bites are recorded, and from July 3, 1998, to 
December 23, 1998, there were 33 people in Prince George's County bitten by Rottweiler 
dogs. There are bills such as CB-106 and CB-104, and Mrs. Hurdle stated that she would 
pass this information along to the administration to put on the agenda. This is a very 
serious matter, and residents are urged to call 911 immediately upon observing this type 
of incident. 

• Council Member Hurdle mentioned an incident involving a German shepherd dog being 
walked by its owner. The owner carried the leash, which was not attached to the animal;
and the dog chased a man who was walking across Westfield by himself. Mr. and Mrs. 

Hurdle observed the incident, and they felt very helpless at being unable to assist the 
man. 

Council Member Hurdle reported that the plans for the post office branch that was 
planned for the Glenridge shopping center fell through, because of insufficient 
information provided by the owner of the shopping center. Mrs. Hurdle asked the Mayor 

and Council if meetings with City officials could be set up immediately inviting 
Congressman Hoyer, Senator Pinsky, County Executive Curry, County Council Member 
Hendershot, Postmaster Larry Hoeck, and all of the other postal officials. 

The purpose of the meeting would be to discuss how to get this post office branch located 
in the City of New Carrollton, and perhaps the officials of the Internal Revenue Service at 
the New Carrollton Federal Building could also join the meeting. Although there would 
be no taxes received by the City from the post office branch, it would mean prestige for 
the City. The branch must be located in the zip code area 20784 on Annapolis Road- 

Route 450, and Mrs. Hurdle requested that the Mayor prepare a letter to Mr. Hoeck.
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Mrs. Hurdle thanked Public Works Director Robbins and his employees for the good job 
they did on the stone work on the sign on 85* Avenue. 

Mrs. Hurdle commented on the excellent town meeting with Chief Farrell, and she stated 
that she is saddened to learn that he might be leaving Prince George's County. 

Council Member Hurdle reported about the Motor Vehicle Administration hotline that 
targets out-of-state tags. This is a toll-free telephone hotline for neighbors to report 
residents who have not registered their vehicles with the State. 

Mrs. Hurdle commented on the Men's Club, and she stated that she planned to join the 
club now that it is open to the ladies in the City. Mrs. Hurdle spoke with Mr. Anderson,

who wrote an article for the City Newsletter, and she asked him if she could use this in 
her news column. Mr. Anderson stated that he approved of this, and Mrs. Hurdle thanked 
Mr. Anderson for attending the meeting and presenting his proposal to the City Council. 

Chairman Garvey followed up on Mr. Schaffer's report about the pear trees in the City,

and he asked that residents observe the pear trees on Lamont Drive from the direction of 
Good Luck Road. The trees are so full that the branches almost touch, and this is a very 
pretty scene. 

• Mr. Garvey commented on the Mayor's budget, and he explained that the Council needs 
input from the residents. This would make the Council's job easier, and help is 
appreciated. Mr. Garvey discussed the proposed tax increase, and he stated that he hoped 

that this would not happen. 

7. ADDITIONS TO THE AGENDA BY THE COUNCIL. 

Council member Schaffer requested the following addition to the agenda: Item No. 0499- 

07 Letter to Commend Principal Rise Gaines of Carrollton Elementary School. 

Council Member Fippin requested the following addition to the agenda: Item No. 0499- 

08 Substance Abuse Prevention Program Grant Application. 

8. SUSPENSHON OF THE RULES IN ORDER TO HEAR FROM CITIZENS 
-10 MINUTE LIMIT. 

A. AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION. 

There was no audience participation at this time.
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B. TELEPHONE PARTICIPATION. 

There were no telephone calls at this time. 

At this time, Chairman Garvey explained that the regular camera crew was reduced to 
two members tonight because of several emergencies. Mr. Garvey commended the crew 
for doing a "super" job. 

9. UNFINISHED BUSINESS. 

Item No. 0399-01 Proposed Budget Amendment-Chapter CE-99 (Current Expense 
Budget for F.Y. 1999) Amendment No. 10. 

Council Member Potter moved that this item remain on the table. Council Member 
Hurdle seconded the motion, and it was unanimously approved (5-0) to remain on the 
table. 

Item No. 0399-02 Proposed Budget Amendment-Chapter CE-99 (Current Expense 
Budget for F.Y. 1999) Amendment No. 11. 

Council Member Fippin moved that this item remain on the table for future discussion. 

• Council Member Potter seconded the motion, and it was unanimously approved (5-0) to 
remain on the table. 

Item No. 0399-10 Proposed Budget Amendment-Chapter CE-99 (Current Expense 
Budget for F.Y. 1999) Amendment No. 13. 

Council Member Hurdle moved that this item be removed from the table. Council 

Member Potter seconded the motion, and it was unanimously approved (5-0) to be 
removed from the table. 

Mrs. Hurdle explained that this amendment was read in its entirety at the last City 

Council meeting, and it would help to transfer money to help with the Maryland 

Municipal League's project for the year 2000. The focal point of the project was a book 
containing information about government in Maryland cities and towns that would teach 
children about this. This book would be distributed to private and public schools and 
libraries, and those municipalities who participated in the project would receive one of 
the books. 

The amount of money transferred by this amendment was $2,010, and the amendment 
was reviewed Monday night at the Council workshop meeting. There were no problems,
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and everything seemed to be in order. Therefore, Mrs. Hurdle moved that the amendment 
be approved as presented and adopted. Council Member Potter seconded the motion, and 
it was unanimously approved (5-0). 

Item No. 0399-12 Proposed Ordinance No. 99-04-To Enact A New Section 110-75,

Schedule XXVH, Entitled "Restricted Weekend Parking," Of Chapter 110 of the 
Code of Ordinances of the City of New Carrollton, Maryland, 1997 Edition Entitled 
"Vehicles and Traffic" for the Purpose of Restricting Weekend Parking on Certain 
Streets Except by Permit Parking for Residents as Provided for in Resolution 98-01 

of the City Council of the City of New Carrollton, Maryland. 

Council Member Schaffer moved that this item be removed from the table. Council 
Member Potter seconded the motion, and it was unanimously approved (5-0) to be 
removed from the table. 

Mr. Schaffer explained that this was the item mentioned in the public hearing held earlier 
tonight, and this ordinance would enable the Contract Police Officers and the County 
Police Officers to enforce the parking restrictions in the area near the Ramada Hotel. Mr. 

Schaffer briefly reviewed the streets involved, and he moved that this ordinance be 
approved. Council Member Hurdle seconded the motion, and it was unanimously 
approved (5-0). 

10. NEW BUSINESS. 

Item No. 0499-01 Proposed Budget Amendment-Chapter CE-99 (Current Expense 
Budget for F.Y. 1999) Amendment No. 14. 

Council Member Schaffer explained about this amendment, which was not an 

emergency, regarding funds for five vehicles and an air compressor provided for in the 
City's budget last year. Since only partial amounts of money were budgeted for last year,

the City borrowed $106,800 so that it can buy the vehicles now. The loan would be paid 
back over a four-year period, and Mr. Latour stated that there is a 4.6% interest rate on it. 

Mr. Schaffer then read the ordinance, and he moved that it be tabled. Council Member 
Hurdle seconded the motion, and it was unanimously approved (5-0) to be tabled. 

Item No. 0499-02 Proposed Ordinance No. 99-03 To Enact A New Chapter 10 Of 

The Code Of Ordinances Of The City of New Carrollton, Maryland, 1997 Edition,

Entitled "Emergency Preparedness Plan" For The Purpose Of Laying The 

Groundwork For A Coordinated Response To A Wide Range Of Situations Which 

Represent Significant Risk To Property, Severe Impacts To The Environment, and 

Most Importantly, Hazards To Human Health Or Life.
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Council Member Potter stated that this document was very lengthy, and she explained 

that, on the advice of the City Attorney, all of it does not have to be read in. Mrs. Potter 
clarified that copies of this document would be available at City Hall for anyone wishing 
to pick up a copy for review. 

Mrs. Potter explained that the Council felt that this is something that the City should 
have, and she briefly read the different items that are under Chapter 10. Mrs. Potter 
stated that there would be a public hearing on this on April 21, 1999, in the Council 
chambers. Written testimony would be accepted, and anyone wishing to testify could do 
so on April 21. Therefore, Mrs. Potter moved that this item be tabled. Council Member 
Schaffer seconded the motion, and it was unanimously approved (5-0) to be tabled. 

Item No. 0499-03 Ballot Questions For The May 3, 1999, Election. 

Council Member Hurdle explained that the Mayor and City Council have been laboring 

over many questions and thoughts for several months. Mrs. Hurdle stated that she first 
brought this to the table for discussion, and she suggested that residents watch for a 
lengthy report on this in the May edition of the New Carrollton Newsletter. 

Mrs. Hurdle continued that there were many good questions turned in by her colleagues 
and herself, and everyone really worked very hard on this. Mrs. Hurdle then read the 

• three questions that were preceded by a preamble and ended with two footnotes that Mr. 

Latour distributed prior to the meeting. Afterwards, Mrs. Hurdle moved that the 
proposed ballot questions be prepared for Election Day and placed on the ballot. Council 
Member Potter seconded the motion. 

Council Member Schaffer stated that he understood that the two footnotes would be part 
of the questions on the ballot, and Chairman Garvey explained that they would be. Mr. 

Schaffer commented on the wording of the questions, and he suggested that the words 
"$1.00 per $100 assessed value of your real estate property" be added to the first note. 
This would clarify that this refers to property tax. 

Mr. Schaffer then asked if this could be done, and Mr. Latour responded that this was 
also spread out over personal property as well. That was why Mr. Latour suggested that 
the wording remain "of assessed property value. 

Chairman Garvey stated that he understood that the tax cap had nothing to do with 
personal property. Mr. Latour suggested that the wording be "$100 of assessed value of 
real property." Mr. Schaffer agreed with the Chairman, and he then read the corrected 
note.
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Chairman Garvey stated that he thought that this explanation was too wordy; and he had 
a problem with the questions, themselves, which he felt were very vague. Mr. Garvey 
stated that the explanation was written in the Charter; and it should also be in the budget,
which he referred to. Mr. Schaffer then read the corrected note regarding Option C again,
based on Mr. Garvey's comments; and the Council Members all agreed. 

Mr. Schaffer commented that he hoped that this was clear that while option a) points out 
that each family is currently paying a cost of $75 for the Contract Officers, if the City 
goes to option c) there would be an additional $75 to $350 per average household. If the 
City changes to a nine to sixteen man police force, taxes would increase another $75 up 
to $355 depending on the size. This would not include the start-up cost, and Chairman 
Garvey suggested that the increase be shown in bold type. Mrs. Potter stated that the 
word "increase" was already there, and it was her suggestion that it appear in bold type. 
Chairman Garvey pointed out that the word "increase" is in the second sentence of option 
c). 

Chairman Garvey explained that he was undecided of how he would vote on this item 
because there were two options. A vote in favor of the item would be to ask the residents 
what they think; and a vote against the item would be not to ask the residents what they 
think. Mr. Garvey stated that he has always been a supporter of asking the residents what 
they think, and he brings up the topic of questions for the ballot every year. 

The Chairman further explained that he felt that some people are criticizing the City 
police force for some reason, and every two years the police question comes up. There 
was a question on the ballot two years ago regarding the need for an additional Contract 
Police Officer, and Mr. Garvey stated that he felt that New Carrollton was a relatively 
safe community. 

Mr. Garvey then read that question, and he summarized that the results were 306 
residents for and 185 against. Mr. Garvey stated that he felt that this was an 
overwhelming response two years ago in favor of keeping the three Contract Police 
Officers. 

The Chairman continued that Council Member Hurdle brought up the excellent question 
this year regarding the City's having its own police force, and he briefly explained some 
of the history behind preparation of the ballot questions. Mr. Garvey discussed the 
number of police officers needed, and some of the figures involved in a tax increase. The 
Chairman felt that the County would not be as responsive to calls for service in New 
Carrollton if the City has its own police force, and he mentioned how calls were handled 
in some of the neighboring municipalities.



Page 6872 

Mr. Garvey stated that the Mayor and at least three of his colleagues are in favor of 
continuing with the present arrangement with the Contract Police Officers; however, the 
issue is being presented to the residents. Mr. Garvey agreed that the City should let the 
residents vote on the issue, but he felt that some of the terms in the questions were 
misleading. The Chairman stated that he felt that the other Council Members approved 

of the question; and if the majority voted in favor of the item, he would not be the one to 
vote against it. 

Council Member Schaffer commended the Chairman for presenting an outstanding 
background explanation of what has been going on in the Council workshops, and he 
pointed out that in the back of the packet was a list of the cities in this part of the County 
that do have their own police force. Mr. Schaffer also commended Mr. Latour for 
preparing this information, and he mentioned that he had personally spoken with some of 
the mayors of those cities. Mr. Schaffer summarized some of the amounts spent 
individually for police departments; and he stated that the City of New Carrollton is 
spending a net of $260,000, including the grant money returned, out of a budget of 3.3 

million dollars, or 8% of the budget, on public safety. 

Mr. Schaffer continued to explain that was one reason why we have a lower tax rate than 
these neighboring cities, and why their crime problem really wasn't any better than ours. 
Mr. Schaffer agreed with the Chairman that the City should continue with the Contract 
Police Officers, who are experience and well trained. 

At this time, Chairman Garvey stated that he wished to offer an amendment, and he 

moved that questions a) and b) be eliminated. Therefore, the question remaining on the 
ballot would be the original question asking if we want out own police force. Mr. Garvey 
explained that he felt that a) and b) were answered two years ago by the residents, and the 
morale of the three Contract Police Officers is low. The police are being usjustly 
criticized. Mr. Garvey also stated that the sentence regarding the cost of $75 be brought 
up to the preamble, after New Carrollton. Council Member Schaffer seconded the 
motion. 

Council Member Hurdle stated that she felt that the questions should be left the way they 
were, and that the many intelligent residents in the City deserve a choice. Many people 

have been waiting for the questions to appear on the ballot, and they would be able to 
understand the questions. 

Mrs. Hurdle continued to explain that the Council had been working on this for four or 
five months, and the reason why something like this was being done every two years was 
because the City and the area have changed. The people have a right to vote on the three
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different questions, and they are aware of what is going on in the City. Mrs. Hurdle 
summarized that she did not like the Chairman's amendment; and therefore, she would 
not vote on it. 

Chairman Garvey explained that his motion was misunderstood because a) and b) had 
nothing to do with the residents' spending money for their own police force. At the town 
meeting with Prince George's County Police Chief John Farrell, the residents were asked 

if they would pay 30 cents more on their tax rate for a police department. Out of the 60 
people in the audience, only 6 residents raised their hand, or 10% . 

Mr. Garvey stated that if the residents want a police department, he would work hard to 
see that they get it. The City of New Carrollton presently has back door trash pick up and 
emergency snow removal because that is what the residents want. There were five 
people at the table who did not want a police force, and those five people also did not 

want to get rid of the three Contract Police Officers. Mr. Garvey stated that he did not 
want to confuse the issue; however, he would like to find out what the people wanted. 

Council Member Fippin agreed with the Chairman that b) should be removed; however,

he suggested that a) and c) remain. Mr. Fippin explained that if item c) were approved he 
would have to put his house on the market, and he relied on the three Contract Police 
Officers. Mr. Fippin stated that the officers were doing a fine job, and he was happy 
staying with the current arrangement. 

Council Member Potter explained that she was the one who submitted those questions;
and when she brought them in as requested, she did not have the correct figures. The 
questions were sent to the City Accountant for this, and Mrs. Potter explained that at the 
time her questions were submitted to the Council, she was not in favor of a) and b). Mrs. 

Potter stated that she agreed with Mr. Fippin that a) and c) remain, and question b) be 
removed; and she explained that she was in favor of keeping the three contract police 
officers two years ago. Mrs. Potter would not like to live in this City without them. 

Council Member Hurdle explained that she submitted five different proposals, which 
were also sent to the City Accountant; and the Accountant did not find anything wrong 
with Mrs. Hurdle's questions. Mrs. Hurdle stated that she felt that the City was not 
getting its money's worth from the three Contract Police Officers, because we never 
know what they are doing. Mrs. Hurdle stated that in regard to safety she wanted 
accountability and visibility because she has noticed many more children in the City 
during the past few years. Mrs. Hurdle did not feel that it was fair to make the children 
get off of their sidewalks and streets because people are speeding and running stop signs.
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Mrs. Hurdle explained that the area has changed, and the officers need to use a "hands 
on" policy, and this would require them to be out on the streets talking to the children and 
residents. Mrs. Hurdle stated that the three Contract Police Officers did not act unless the 
Mayor told them to do so. Mrs. Hurdle stated that she was not criticizing the police 
because her son had worked very hard to become a police lieutenant. Mrs. Hurdle asked 
Mr. Garvey what he was afraid of, and she stated that all three questions should be on the 
ballot so that the residents could decide what they wanted. 

Chairman Garvey responded that he was not afraid of putting the three questions on the 
ballot; and furthermore, he explained that if there were problems with the three Contract 
Police Officers, they should be addressed separately. 

Council Member Hurdle mentioned the meeting with Captain Hylton in Hyattsville, and 
she stated that the captain did not like the tone of an article a resident had written for a 
local newspaper. 

Mrs. Hurdle again stated that she felt that the three questions needed to be on the ballot to 
give the residents a chance to answer them, despite whatever any of her colleagues sitting 
here tonight thought. Mrs. Hurdle explained that there should not have to be incidents 
before the police are asked to patrol certain areas, and she again asked the Chairman and 
her colleagues to approve the three questions for the ballot. 

Chairman Garvey asked why this topic comes up every two years, and Council Member 
Hurdle responded that it does not make any difference if it makes sense. Mr. Garvey 
suggested that the reason might be that Mrs. Hurdle runs for office every two years. 

Council Member Hurdle stated that the Chairman's statement was a joke, and she 
accused the Chairman of thinking of her as a joke. Chairman Garvey responded that he 
did not think of Mrs. Hurdle as a joke; however, Mrs. Hurdle stated that he did, and the 
residents might just as well know it. Mrs. Hurdle accused Mr. Garvey of being a very 
rude man. Mr. Garvey responded that he did know what he had ever done to make Mrs. 

Hurdle dislike him so much; and Mrs. Hurdle responded that she thought it was reverse,
and Mr. Garvey disliked her. 

Council Member Schaffer then made a point of order with a summary of what was 
happening at this time in the meeting. Chairman Garvey had made an amendment to 
strike a) and b) and leave question c) regarding a police force on the ballot. Mr. Schaffer 
explained that he seconded this motion to make sure it got discussed, and not because he 
was in favor of it.
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Mr. Schaffer stated that one argument for leaving all three questions on the ballot was 
that the residents could not say they were not given the same option as the residents of 
College Park, who voted on whether they wanted to have their own police department. 
Mr. Schaffer spoke briefly about how he thought the residents would answer the 
questions on the ballot, and he also reviewed his original brief questions of whether the 
residents wanted "less, the same, or a great deal more in regard to public safety. 

At this time, Council Member Potter pointed out to Mr. Schaffer some important 
information. If there are three questions on the ballot, the residents could only vote for 
one. If the residents chose anything other than question c), they would not be telling the 
Council that they would like to have a police force, which was the original question that 
Mrs. Hurdle brought to the table. 

Council Member Schaffer agreed, and he again reviewed some of the history surrounding 
this issue. Mr. Schaffer stated that he felt that the morale of the three Contract Police 
Officers would go "sky high" with a vote of confidence if the outcome of the ballot 
question was that the residents wished to keep them. 

Chairman Garvey responded that the way people would vote should never be predicted. 
Mr. Garvey again stated that the morale of the three Contract Police Oficers is down now,

and for the next month, they would be thinking that the City might get rid of them. 

•
Normally, issues that the Council Members were all in favor of, such as the renovation of 
the Public Works building, were put on the ballot. 

Chairman Garvey then called for a vote on his amendment, and Council Member Fippin 

asked if the Council Members could vote individually. The Chairman responded that 
they could, and the results were: Chairman Garvey - for; Council Member Fippin - 

against, Council Member Hurdle - against, Council Member Potter - against; Council 
Member Schaffer - against. Therefore, the amendment was defeated (1-4). 

Chairman Garvey made a second amendment that question b) be eliminated, and 
questions a) and c) remain for the ballot. Council Member Fippin seconded the motion. 
Council Member Hurdle still felt that all three questions should remain. The Chairman 

called for the vote on this amendment, and it was approved (3-2), with Mrs. Hurdle and 
Mr. Schaffer voting against it. 

The Chairman then read the entire questions for the ballot again for clarification, and he 
explained that item c) would become item b) because the original b) had been eliminated. 

The Chairman announced that there would be a short break at approximately 10:00 p.m.
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After the videotape was changed, Chairman Garvey announced that the Council was back 
in session. 

The Chairman asked each Council Member individually if there were any other questions 
they wished to place on the ballot for the May 3 election, and there were no other 
questions. Mr. Garvey explained that the reason why he did this was because that this 
was the last night it could be done. 

Item No. 0499-04 Request for Extension of Time Before Towing Vehicle From Ossie 
Adams, 6403 Jodie Street. 

Council Member Fippin explained that this vehicle was in need of tags, and the owner 
was waiting for the car to pass inspection. The resident had requested an extension until 
April 15, and the Code Enforcement department agreed. Therefore, Mr. Fippin moved 
that this extension be granted. Council Member Hurdle seconded the motion, and it was 
unanimously (5-0) approved. 

Item No. 0499-05 Requst for Extension of Time Before Towing Vehicle From Matiar 
Rahman, 6516 Jodie Street. 

Council Member Schaffer explained that this car had expired D. C. tags, and it was 

• parked in the resident's driveway. Code Enforcement recommended a 30-day extension,
and Mr. Schaffer explained that the new tags must be from the State of Maryland. The 
reason for this is that the City of New Carrollton receives financial benefit from the State 
for all vehicles registered with the State and domiciled in the City of New Carrollton. 
Mr. Schaffer then moved that a 30-day extension be granted. Council Member Hurdle 
seconded the motion, and it was unanimously (5-0) approved. 

Item No. 0499-06 Request for Extension of Time Before Towing Vehicle From 
Samuel Clover, Jr., 8121 Powhatan Street. 

Council Member Potter explained that this vehicle was in need of current tags; and in 
order for this to happen, the car would have to be fully operational. Otherwise, the 
resident would need to make arrangements for the car to be picked up by a charitable 
organization. Therefore, Mrs. Potter moved that a 30-day extension be granted until May 
7. Council Member Fippin seconded the motion, and it was unanimously (5-0) approved. 

Item No. 0499-07 Letter to Commend Principal Rise Gaines of Carrollton 
Elementary School.
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Council Member Schaffer stated that this is the item that he added to the agenda tonight 
at the beginning of the meeting. Mr. Schaffer recommended that the Mayor and/or the 
Council send a congratulatory letter to the Board of Education commending Principal 
Rise Gaines for the excellent job she has been doing. Mr. Schaffer then read a draft of a 
letter he had written, and he explained that he would give this to Mr. Latour tomorrow. 

Mr. Schaffer presented several examples of why he felt that Principal Gaines was doing 
an outstanding job at Carrollton Elementary School, and he stated that morale among the 
teachers at the school was high. Children are being brought up to a new learning level 
because many who enter kindergarten do not know their letters or even how to spell their 
names. There is a "Drop (Everything) and Read" program every morning at 8:15 a.m.,

and everywhere in the school children are busy learning in the classrooms. Mr. Schaffer 
recommended that Ms. Gaines be eligible for any future awards offered, either locally or 
nationally because she is such an outstanding administrator and educator. 

Mayor Hanko stated that he would use Mr. Schaffer's draft to prepare the letter, and 
Chairman Garvey suggested that Mr. Schaffer present the letter, signed by the Mayor, in 
person to the Board of Education. Mr. Schaffer responded that this was a good idea, and 
he then moved that this letter be prepared. Council Member Potter seconded the motion. 

Mrs. Potter stated that Doctors Community Hospital and the Prince George's Little 

•
Theatre had given Ms. Gaines tickets to use as incentive awards for the students of 
Carrollton Elementary this past December for the Christmas show. Prince George's 
Little Theatre would be performing "The Emperor's New Clothes" in June, and 50 tickets 
would be given to the school by the Prince George's Little Theatre, separately from 
Doctors Community Hospital. 

Students would be able to attend the Friday and Saturday evenings shows as well as the 
Sunday matinee, and Ms. Gaines usually worked out a way to get the students to the 
show. Mrs. Potter agreed with Mr. Schaffer that Ms. Gaines had some really innovative 
programs at Carrollton Elementary, and she explained that Ms. Gaines did not know 

about the June tickets yet. Chairman Garvey called for the vote, and the motion was 
unanimously approved (5-0). 

Item No. 0499-08 Substance Abuse Prevention Program Grant Application. 

Council Member Fippin explained abut this grant that would enable a program to be 
initiated by the City of New Carrollton working with the Prince George's County Public 
School system. An alliance would be established in order to identify six to eight eighth 
graders in the City of New Carrollton who might be at risk for substance abuse. There
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would be a comprehensive substance abuse program providing practical tools for 
avoiding substance abuse and six interactive workshops. Mr. Fippin explained about 
some of topics to be discussed, and he also stated that there would be an outdoors 
weekend workshop focusing on teamwork and outdoor skills. Mr. Fippin stated that the 
amount of this grant was $4,600, and the City would need to provide matching funds of 
$553. The grant needs to be submitted to Baltimore by April 19; and therefore, Mr. 

Fippin moved that the application for the grant be approved. Council Member Potter 
seconded the motion, and it was unanimously approved (5-0). 

11. SUSPENSION OF THE RULES IN ORDER TO HEAR FROM CITIZENS 
-10 MINUTE LIMIT. 

A. AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION. 

There was no audience participation at this time. 

B. TELEPHONE PARTICIPATION. 

Ms. Jo Oliver, 8310 Nicholson Street, telephoned to express her comments regarding the 
ballot questions on police issues presented tonight. Ms. Oliver expressed her disapproval 
of the Council's action tonight, which she felt overrode the people because the questions 
were designed to frighten them. Ms. Oliver stated that she felt that this was outlandish 

and not fair; and furthermore, she explained that she intended to boycott this year's City 
election because those running were uncontested. 

Ms. Oliver urged the Council "to stop lying to people" because this was not fair, and she 
stated that she felt that this was one of the reasons why so many people did not vote and 
were leaving the City. Ms. Oliver summarized that she would write to the local 
newspapers about this issue. Chairman Garvey thanked the resident for her comments 
tonight. 

Council Member Schaffer responded to Ms. Oliver's comments that in the State of 

California, six cities cancelled their elections because there was not enough interest and 
only 10% of the registered voters showed up 

Mr. Mitchell, 6004 Mentana Street, telephoned to compliment the Mayor and Council for 
the work that they do for the City. Mr. Mitchell explained that he was not in favor of 
paying additional taxes in order for the City to have its own police force. Since the City 

is already getting police protection from Prince George's County, he felt that a police 
force would be a "double deal." Mr. Mitchell felt he was already paying enough taxes.
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Mr. Mitchell stated that he felt that the three Contract Police Officers were doing the best 
that they could for the City, and that there are many people who do not have any respect 
for the law. Those people would continue speeding and running stop signs no matter how 
many police the City had. The government needs to change by raising the fines for 
violations and by stop protecting the violators. Mr. Mitchell concluded by stating that 
things were not like they were 30 years ago. Chairman Garvey thanked the resident for 
his comments tonight. 

Mr. Gerry Storer, 5915 Mentana Street, telephoned to comment about the police issue,

and he explained that he had been a resident of the City since 1962. Mr. Storer approved 
of the job done by the Mayor and the Council Members, and he stated that he saw the 
three Contract Police Officers on the streets often. 

Mr. Storer suggested an alternative idea for public safety, and that was to make New 

Carrollton a gated community. Mr. Storer summarized that he was satisfied with the 
three Contract Police Officers, and Chairman Garvey thanked the resident for his 
comments tonight. 

At this time, Chairman Garvey asked the Council when the meeting to explain the ballot 

questions to the residents should be, and the Council agreed that the meeting would be 

•
held on Wednesday, April 28, in the multi-purpose room. The Mayor stated that the 
sound system in the room would be improved. 

12. ADJOURNMENT. 

Council Member Fippin moved that the Council meeting be adjourned. Council Member 

Potter seconded the motion, and it was unanimously (5-0) approved. 

Respectfully Submitted,

Mary M. Oldfather 
Recording Secretary
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/07/99 Check Payment Edit 06: 56 AM 

GL Period 10 GL Year 1999 

Vendor Name 

Inv. Date Due Date Invoice No Grose Amount Discounts Taken Net 1099 

AIRBEX AIRBORNE EXPRESS 50.85 .00 50.85 

03/18/1999 04/17/1999 6589310 16.50 .00 1 .50 Y 

04/01/1999 05/ 01/1999 9069594 34.35 .00 34.35 N 

ALEXHA ALEXANDER HAMILioN INSTIT 75.00 .00 75.00 

03/09/1999 03/09/ 1999 23061104 75.00 .00 75.00 N 

AMERPA AMERICAN PAYROLL ASSOCIAT 190.00 .00 190.00 

04/01/1999 04/02/1999 40199 190.00 .00 190.00 N 

ANDRCA ANDREW CALLIMAHOS 140.00 .00 140.00 

03/17/1999 03/17/1999 31799 70.00 .00 70.00 N 

03/24/1999 03/24/1999 32499 35.00 .00 35.00 N 

04/01/ 1999 04/01/1999 40199 35.00 .00 35.00 N 

> > ASPLTR ASPLUNDH TREE EXPERT CONP 858.00 .00 858.00 

03/15/1999 03/15/1999 11Q751 286.00 .00 286.00 N 

03/15/1999 03/15/1999 11Q752 286.00 .00 266.00 N 

03/15/1999 03/15/1999 11Q753 286.00 .00 286.00 N 

AT&T A AT&T A/C 0112013467001 19.47 .00 19.47 

03/13/1999 03/14/ 1999 41399 19.47 .00 19.47 N 

BALTGA BALTIMORE GAS & ELECTRIC 1043.19 .00 1043.19 

03/23/1999 03/23/ 1999 41399 1043.19 .00 1043.19 N 

BEHNNU BEHNKE NURSERIES COMPANY 11.19 .00 11.19 

03/11/1999 03/11/1999 253 11.29 .00 11.19 N 

> BELLAT BELL ATLANTIC-MD 664.20 .00 664.20 

03/11/1999 03/11/1999 41099 317.89 .00 317.89 N 

03/14/ 1999 03/14/ 1999 41399 53.57 .00 53.57 N 

03/14/1999 03/ 14/1999 A41399 53.57 .00 53.57 N 

03/14/1999 03/14/1999 B41399 53.57 .00 53.57 N 

03/14/1999 03/14/1999 C41399 26.89 .00 26.89 N 

03/14/1999 03/14/1999 CR41399 53.57- .00 53.57- N 

03/14/1999 03/14/1999 D41399 24.32 .00 24.32 N 

03/14/1999 03/14/1999 E41399 187.96 .00 187.96 N 

>> BILLHA BILL'S HARDWARE 171.34 .00 171.34 

03/15/1999 03/15/1999 76170 8.86 .00 8.86 N 

03/17/1999 03/ 17/1999 76200 7.56 .00 7.56 N 

03/17/1999 03/17/1999 76203 8.95 .00 8.95 N 

03/17/ 1999 03/17/1999 76206 38.88 .00 38.88 N 

03/18/1999 03/18/1999 76221 3.15 .00 3.15 N
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GL Period 10 GL Year 1999 

Vendar Name 

Inv. Date Due Date Invoice No Gross Amount Discounts Taken Net 1099 

03/18/1999 03/18/ 1999 76227 79.73 .00 79.73 N 

03/22/1999 03/22/ 1999 76272 6.84 .00 6.B4 N 

03/22/ 1999 03/22/ 1999 762B1 6.75 .00 6.75 N 

03/23/ 1999 03/23/ 1999 76306 2.B4 .00 2.84 N 

03/29/ 1999 03/29/1999 76399 7.92 .00 7.92 N 

03/23/1999 03/23/ 1999 C76306 .14- .00 .14- N 

CEZOA CODE ENF & ZONING OFF'S A 12.00 .00 12.00 

03/30/1999 03/ 30/1999 40199 12.00 .00 12.00 N 

CHRIHA CHRISTINE HAUSER 140.00 .00 140.00 

03/17/1999 03/17/ 1999 31799 35.00 .00 35.00 N 

03/24/1999 03/24/1999 32499 70.00 .00 70.00 N 

04/01/1999 04/ 01/1999 40199 35.00 .00 35.00 N 

COFFDE COFFEE DE JUAN 125.90 .00 1 .90 

04/05/1999 04/05/1999 688 125.90 .00 25.90 w &

CRESTA CRESTAR BANK 327.60 .00 327.60 

03/23/1999 03/23/ 1999 41799 327.60 .00 327.60 N 

CYCLTU CYCLE & TURF EQUIPMENT Co 60,26 .00 60,26 

03/11/1999 03/11/1999 9702B 60.26 .00 60.26 N 

DCTREA D.C. TREASURY 10.00 .00 10.00 

03/25/1999 03/25/ 1999 32599 10.00 .00 10.00 N 

DISTCO DISTRICT COURT OF MARYLAN 50.00 .00 50.00 

03/29/ 1999 03/29/1999 32999 50.00 .00 50.00 N 

DNADOR DNA/DO-RITE JANITORIAL 942.00 .00 942.00 

03/31/1999 03/31/ 1999 33199 942.00 .00 942.00 N 

ECONGL ECONOMY GLASS, INC. 229.00 .00 229.00 

03/25/1999 03/25/1999 2911282 229.00 .00 229.00 N 

EDUCMU EDUCATOR'S MUTUAL LIFE 188.70 .00 188.70 

03/12/1999 03/12/1999 232779 166.70 .00 188.70 N 

FLEEPR FLEETPRO, INC. 791.90 .00 791.90 

03/18/1999 03/18/1999 139529 189.65 .00 189.65 N 

03/18/1999 03/18/1999 141067 358.10 .00 358.10 N 

03/18/1999 03/ 18/1999 141071 244.15 .00 244.15 N 

FOLCEQ FOLCOMER EQUIPMENT CORPOR 8.76 .00 8.76
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0 / 07/99 Check Payment Edit 06: 56 AM 

GL Period 10 GL Year 1999 

Vendor Name 

Inv. Date Due Date Invoice No Gross Amount Discounts Taken Net 1099 

03/23/ 1999 03/23/ 1999 IC07238 8.76 .00 B.76 N 

GANNCO GANN CORPORATION 70.38 .00 70.38 

03/24/1999 03/24/1999 181506 70.38 .00 70.38 N 

GATEFO G.ATENAY FORD TRACTOR 463.33 .00 463.33 

03/17/ 1999 03/17/1999 191727 341.70 .00 341.70 N 

03/17/1999 03/17/1999 191735 40.91 .00 40.91 N 

03/1B/1999 03/18/1999 191784 80.72 .00 80.72 N 

GDVERN GOVERNING 15.00 .00 15.00 

03/25/1999 03/25/ 1999 40199 15.00 .00 15.00 N 

H&HMAC H&H MACHINE CGMPANY 165.00 .00 165.00 

03/18/1999 03/ 1B/1999 9334 165,00 .00 165.00 N 

> > HECHIN HECHINGERS 67.90 .00 67.90 

03/22/1999 03/22/1999 41799 67.90 .00 67.90 N 

HOMEDE HONE DEPOT 169.70 .00 169.70 

04/ 01/1999 04/01/ 1999 40199 169.70 .00 169.70 N 

HYDRUN HYDRAULICS UNLIMITED, INC 333.75 .00 333.75 

03/18/1999 03/18/ 1999 227466 333.75 .00 333.75 N 

INJUWO INJURED WORKERS' INSURANC 3621.00 .00 3621.00 

03/25/ 1999 03/25/ 1999 41599 3621.00 .00 3621.00 N 

J&BAUT J & B AUTO SUPPLY, INC, 437.92 .00 437.92 

03/16/1999 03/16/1999 184467 15.00 .00 15.00 N 

03/17/1999 03/17/1999 18460B 14.61 .00 14.61 N 

03/22/1999 03/22/ 1999 184975 71.70 .00 71.70 N 

03/24/1999 03/24/ 1999 185153 45.57 .00 45.57 N 

03/25/ 1999 03/25/ 1999 185281 26.30 .00 26.30 N 

03/25/ 1999 03/25/ 1999 185309 106.94 .00 106.94 N 

03/25/1999 03/25/ 1999 185323 55.08 .00 55.08 N 

03/25/1999 03/25/ 1999 185325 7.99 -00 7.99 N 

03/26/1999 03/26/ 1999 185356 7.99- .00 7.99- N 

03/26/1999 03/26/ 1999 18535B 8.86 .00 8.86 N 

03/26/1999 03/26/1999, 185365 4.65 .00 4.65 N 

03/26/1999 03/26/1999 1B5367 5.72 .00 5.72 N 

03/26/1999 03/26/1999 185368 17.74- .00 17,74- N 

03/26/ 1999 03/26/1999 185373 1.47 .00 1.47 N 

03/26/1999 03/26/ 1999 185374 2.94 .00 2.94 N 

03/26/1999 03/26/1999 185380 4,39 .00 4.39 N
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8 / 07/99 Check Payment Edit 06: 56 AM 

GL Period 30 GL Year 1999 

Vendor Name 

Inv. Date Due Date Invoice No Gross Amount Discounts Taken Het 1099 

03/29/1999 03/29/1999 1855538 56.43 .00 56.43 N 

03/31/1999 03/31/ 1999 185739J 36.00 .00 36.00 N 

JASOLI JASON W. LILLY 35.00 .00 35,00 

03/17/1999 03/ 17/ 1999 31799 35.00 .00 35,00 N 

JOHNTO HOHNSON & TOWERS, INC. 19.50 .00 19,50 

03/15/1999 03/15/1999 102171 19.50 .00 19.50 N 

> > JOURNE JOURNAL NEWSPAPER 93.94 .00 93.94 

03/26/ 1999 03/26/1999 406755 93,94 .00 93.94 N 

KATHSU KATHERINE J. SULLIVAN 52.50 .00 52.50 

03/16/ 1999 03/16/1999 31699 17.50 .00 17.50 N 

03/24/1999 03/24/ 1999 32499 35.00 .00 35.00 N 

KELLTR KELLER TRUCK EQUIPMENT 10,88 .22 10.66 

03/23/ 1999 03/23/1999 4006285 10.88 .22 10.66 N 

IGMA KNIGHT, MANZI, RUSSB.AUM 3837.78 .00 3837.78 

03/20/1999 03/20/ 1999 33134 615.94 .00 615.94 N 

03/20/ 1999 03/20/1999 33135 3221.84 .00 3221.84 N 

KOHLEQ KOHLER EQUIPMENT INC. 353.96 .00 353.96 

03/18/1999 03/18/1999 85862 93.01 .00 93.01 N 

03/24/1999 03/24/1999 B5993 14.61 .00 14.61 N 

03/31/1999 03/31/1999 86122 246.34 .00 246.34 N 

LANDPR LANDDVER PRINTING CENTER 22.55 .00 22.55 

03/15/1999 03/15/ 1999 2624 22.55 .00 22.55 N 

LANHPO LANHAM FORD, INC. 132.11 ,00 131.11 

03/30/ 1999 03/30/1999 424B6 131.11 ,00 131.11 N 

LAWNLA LAWNBUSTERS LÄWN SERVICE 1114.49 .00 1114.49 

03/19/ 1999 03/19/1999 104233 317.70 .00 317.70 N 

03/19/1999 03/19/1999 104235 705.68 .00 705.68 N 

03/19/1999 03/19/ 1999 104236 91,11 .00 91.11 N 

LAWSPR LAWSD.N PRODUCTS, INC. 302.83 .00 302.83 

03/23/1999 03/23/1999 3547001 302.83 .00 302.83 N 

LEXILA LEXIS LAW PUBLISHING 56.96 .00 56.96 

03/26/1999 03/26/1999 40449 56.96 .00 56.96 N



AP-RCREG2 City Of New Carrollton, MD Page: 5 

0 / 07/99 Check Payment Edit 06.56 AM 

GL Period 10 GL Year 1999 

Vendor Name 

Inv. Date Due Date Invoice No Gross Amount Discounts Taken Net 1099 

MICHGG MICHAEL G. GAGER 40.00 .00 40.00 

03/25/1999 03/25/ 1999 40199 40.00 .00 40.00 N 

MIDATL MID-ATLANTIC WASTE SYSTEM 463.96 .00 463.96 

03/19/1999 03/19/ 1999 204288 463.96 .00 463.96 N 

MOTOVE MOTOR VEHICLE ADMINISTRAT 95.00 .00 95.00 

03/25/1999 03/25/ 1999 32599 95.00 .00 95.00 N 

» » NAECPR NAECKER PRINTING 1151.00 .00 1151.00 

03/26/1999 03/26/ 1999 91872 1151.00 .00 1151.00 N 

NEWCRE NEW CARROLLTON R.E. COUNC 52.50 .00 52.50 

03/25/1999 03/25/1999 40199 52.50 .00 52.50 N 

NYLCAR NYLCARE 7056.00 .00 7056.00 

03/08/1999 03/ 08/1999 40199 7056.00 .00 7056.00 N 

O.RKlEX D.RKIN EXTERMINATING COMPA 101.92 .00 101.92 

04/01/1999 04/ 01/1999 61099 101.92 .00 101.92 N 

PARAPE HOME PARAMOUNT PEST CONTR 90.00 .00 90.00 

03/15/1999 03/15/1999 31299 90.00 .00 90.00 N 

PAYAME PAYAMERICA 506.37 .00 6.37 

03/31/1999 03/ 31/1999 51066 506.37 .00 506.37 N 

>> PE3073 PEPCO 5776.88 .00 5776.88 

03/26/1999 03/26/ 1999 42199 5776.88 .00 5776.88 N 

PEOPSU PEOPLES SUPPLY COMPANY 142.42 .00 142.42 

03/19/1999 03/19/1999 410946 76.90 .00 76.90 N 

03/31/1999 03/31/1999 413062 65.52 .00 65.52 N 

PEPCO PEPCO 671.79 .00 671.79 

03/16/1999 03/16/ 1999 40899 470.27 .00 470.27 N 

03/18/1999 03/1B/ 1999 41299 10.70 .00 10.70 N 

03/17/1999 03/ 17/1999 A40899 9.51 .00 9.51 N 

03/18/1999 03/18/1999 A41299 18.40 .00 18.40 N 

03/16/1999 03/16/1999 B40899 9.05 .00 9.05 N 

03/1B/1999 03/18/ 1999 B41299 42.81 .00 42.81 N 

03/16/1999 03/16/1999 C40899 9.05 .00 9.05 N 

03/18/1999 03/18/ 1999 C41299 10.70 .00 10.70 N 

03/16/1999 03/16/ 1999 D40899 48.84 .00 48.84 N 

03/17/1999 D3/17/1999 D41299 9.72 .00 9.72 N



AP-RCREG2 City Of New Carrollton, MD Page: 6 

0 /07/99 Check Payment Edit 06: 56 AM 

GL Period 10 GL Year 1999 

Vendor Name 

Inv. Date Due Date Invoice No Gross Amount Discounts Taken Het 1099 

03/17/1999 03/17/1999 B41299 10.70 .00 10.70 N 

03/17/1999 03/17/1999 F4I299 12.32 .00 12.32 N 

03/17/1999 03/17/1999 G41299 9.72 .00 9.72 N 

PGMSDC PGMS D.C. BRANCH 40.00 .00 40.00 

03/20/1999 03/20/1999 40199 40.00 .00 40.00 N 

PRENHA PRENTICE HALL 89.64 .00 89-64 

03/10/1999 03/10/1999 24011 89.64 .00 89.64 N 

PRGPOS THE PRINCE GEORGE'S POST 15.00 .00 15.00 

03/26/ 1999 03/26/ 1999 40199 15.00 .00 15.00 N 

RANKPR RANKIN PRINTING, INC. 69.B7 .00 69. 7 

03/30/1999 03/30/1999 19198 35.46 .00 3 .46 N 

04/02/1999 04/ 02/1999 19234 34.41 .00 34.41 N 

RICKCR RICK CREECH SALES 239.95 .00 239.95 

12/11/1998 12/11/ 1998 1243 239.95 .00 239.95 N 

SAFEKL SAFETY KLEEN CORPORATION 245.00 .00 245.00 

03/25/ 1999 03/25/ 1999 292673 245.00 .00 245.00 N 

SAMSCL SAMiS CLUB 312.'75 .00 312.75 

03/20/ 1999 03/20/ 1999 40899 312.75 .00 312.75 N 

SANIJO SANIJOHN COMPANY 216.00 .00 216.00 

03/31/1999 03/31/1999 40199 216.00 .00 216.00 N 

SHANBA SHANNON-BAUM SIGNS, INC. 175.00 .00 175.00 

03/23/ 1999 03/23/1999 107142 175.0D .00 175.00 N 

SHINMA SHINEY P. MANI 70.00 .00 70.00 

03/17/1999 03/17/ 1999 31799 35.00 .00 35.00 N 

03/24/ 1999 03/24/1999 32499 35.00 .00 35.00 N 

SNOWVA SNOW VALLEY, INC. 47.90 .00 47.90 

03/31/1999 03/31/ 1999 33199 47.90 .00 47.90 N 

STAPIN STAPLES, INC. 596.51 .00 596.51 

03/26/1999 03/26/1999 42099 596.51 .00 596.51 N 

TELTIN TELTRONIC, INC. 280.06 .00 280.06 

03/17/1999 03/17/1999 130616 47.50 .00 47.50 N 

03/17/1999 03/17/1999 130617 71.25 .00 71.25 N
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0 /07/99 Check Payment Edit 06: 56 AM 

GL Period 10 GL Year 1999 

Vendor Name 

Inv. Date Due Date Invoice No Gross Amount Discounts Taken Net 1099 

03/17/1999 03/17/1999 130618 161.31 .00 161.31 N 

> > TENNSB TENN SECURITY, INC. 210.00 .00 210.00 

04/01/1999 04/ 01/1999 94574 210.00 .00 210.00 N 

TERRA TERRA 999.75 .00 · 999.75 

03/16/1999 03/16/1999 4839100 279.75 .00 279.75 N 

03/16/1999 03/16/1999 4839200 720.00 .00 720.00 N 

THEGUA THE GUARDIAN 1333.26 .00 1333.26 

03/18/1999 03/18/ 1999 49495 1333.26 .00 1333.26 N 

TOPPRO TOP-PRO INTERNATIONAL 339.00 .00 339.00 

03/26/ 1999 03/26/1999 3768 339.00 ,00 339.00 N 

UNITRE UNITED RENTALS 72.80 .00 72.80 

03/29/ 1999 03/30/ 1999 2407137 72.80 .00 72.80 N 

USPOST U.S. POSTMASTER 600.00 .00 600.00 

03/26/ 1999 03/26/1999 40199 600.00 .00 600.00 N 

VINCHU VINCENT P. HUGHES III 22.32 .00 22.32 

03/25/ 1999 03/25/ 1999 40199 22.32 .00 22.32 N 

NASHGA WASHINGTON GAS 1429.36 .00 1429.36 

03/19/1999 03/19/1999 40999 21,71 .00 21.71 N 

03/22/ 1999 03/22/ 1999 41299 1027.20 .00 1027.20 N 

03/19/1999 03/19/ 1999 A40999 380.45 .00 380.45 N 

HASHGS WASHINGTON GAS 869.00 .00 869.00 

03/30/1999 03/ 30/1999 92021 869.00 .00 869.00 N 

NASTDS WASTE MANAGEMENT DISPOSAL 5044.06 .00 5044.06 

03/15/1999 03/15/ 1999 6621 5044.06 .00 5044.06 N 

XEROCO XEROX CORPORATION 107.98 .00 107.98 

03/22/1999 03/22/ 1999 67466144 107.98 .00 107.9B N 

EBPMAN ZEP MANUFACTURING COMPANY 57.10 .00 57.10 

03/19/1999 03/ 19/1999 70769863 57.10 .00 57.10 N 

Check Totals 47114.99 .22 47114.77
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Inv. Date Due Date Invoice No Gross Amount Discounts Taken Net 

Totals 47114.99 .22 47124.77 
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